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Calendar of Scheduled Events

Date Event
Wednesday General Counc.ll Meeting @‘7 pm
James L. Martin 637 Council Hall
October 28 . .
in Lorain
IC il Meeti 7
Wednesday General Council Meeting @ 7 pm

November 25 James L. Martin 637 Council Hall

in Lorain

Council Meetings
According to State laws, we are permitted to conduct
our monthly membership meetings if we practice the
guidelines of social distancing. Council chambers will
be set up according to state guidelines and current
guidelines require the use of face masks for the
meetings.

Please Pray for
e Vocations (priesthood, deaconate and religious
life) and Borromeo Seminarian Paul Baker who
our Council is supporting
e Brother Knights who are in need of healing
e Forall around the world who have been affected
or are infected with the Coronavirus.

Exemplification Ceremonies
The Supreme Council is offering (via video) 1%, 2" and
3" degree exemplification ceremonies in English and
Spanish. If you or know of someone who would like
to become a member of the K of C or if you would like
advance in degree, please contact Joe Perez, Grand
Knight, at kofc637@gmail.com.

Calling All 3™ Degree Knights
Be advised Fr. Hennepin Province - Ohio District 1 of
the 4™ Degree will be conducting one more 4" degree
exemplification ceremony via use of the
GoToMeeting® online tool. The ceremony will take
place on Thursday October 29, 2020 at 7:00 pm. If
you are interested in advancing to the 4™ Degree,

please contact Faithful Navigator and Council Trustee,
Tony Freda or the Faithful Comptroller and Worthy
Deputy Grand Knight, James Collins.
afreda@centurytel.net collins7070@centurylink.net

Leave No Neighbor Behind

Knights of Columbus councils are meant to serve their
pastors and their parishes. The Coronavirus pandemic
is a time to reinforce this to your pastor. Our parishes
need leaders to help usher parishioners and to
sanitize the church between Masses. Please contact
your pastor or church secretary to see how you can
help your parish during this time of the pandemic.

St. Mary Foodbank

St. Mary Parish in Lorain is seeking help with a
mobile food pantry that will take place on Monday,
October 26, 2020 from 3:30 to 5:00 pm at the parish.
Also, help is required to offload the delivery of food
on Thursday mornings at their food pantry. Deliveries
take place at 8:30 am. Anyone wishing to help should
contact Anne Parker at amparker259@gmail.com.

Rosaries

Nativity BVM Lorain conducts the Rosary before the
Mass on Saturday at 3:30 pm and on Sunday at 8:00
am and 10:00 am. Sacred Heart Chapel has been
praying the rosary before all Masses on Saturday
(3:30 and 5:30 pm) and on Sunday (9:00 and 11:00
am). Please consider participating with our devotion
to our Blessed Mother!

Eucharistic Adoration
Day of Eucharistic Adoration will be held on Saturday,
November 7, 2020 from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm at St.
Peter Parish, 3655 Oberlin Ave. in Lorain (in the
current place of worship — aka: cafeteria). Call the
parish office at 440-282-9103 if you plan on attending
to provide them a time you wish to attend as COVID
guidelines will apply during this time.
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K of C — Into the Breach

“Into the Breach” is a program of the Knights of
Columbus. It is a “call to battle” for Catholic men
which urges them to embrace wholeheartedly
masculine virtues in a world in crisis Inspired by the
Apostolic Exhortation for Catholic men written by
Bishop Thomas Olmsted of Phoenix, AZ, the Knights
of Columbus produced a video series which seeks to
answer the question of what it means to be a man and
how to live as a man in today’s world. The series has
topics of Masculinity, Brotherhood, Leadership,
Fatherhood, Family, Life, Prayer, Suffering,
Sacramental Life, Spiritual Warfare and
Evangelization. To view the videos of this series, visit
https://www.kofc.org/en/campaigns/into-the-
breach.html

Mother Cabrini Cupboard Food Pantry
The food pantry at St. Francis Cabrini Lorain is
accepting donations of food, dollars and volunteers to
support their food pantry. Pantry hours are Saturday
from 10:00 am to 12:00 noon. For any questions or if
you would like to make this part of your stewardship,
please call 440-277-7266.

Catholic Radio

AM 1260 “The Rock” is a listener supported, EWTN
affiliated, Catholic radio station bringing the Word of
God to the Cleveland area. This station depends on
your generous gifts of time, talent and treasure to
continue their mission of providing quality Catholic
programming. For information on ways to support
this radio station, please visit
https://am1260therock.com/donations

Beatification Information for Fr. Michael McGivney
The Beatification of Father McGivney is scheduled for
October 31, 2020. Click on the link below for
information to review the scheduled -events:
https://www.kofc.org/en/events/father-mcgivney-
beatification/index.html

St. Peter School PTO Fundraisers
See the two fliers at the end of this newsletter
announcing an ice cream and a pastries fundraiser for
St. Peter School here in Lorain.

Council 637 Officers for the 2020-2021 Year

e Chaplain —Rev. Fr. John Retar

e Grand Knight — Joe Perez

e Deputy Grand Knight — James Collins
e Chancellor — Victor Ortiz

e Recorder — Dan McBennett

e Financial Secretary — Bob Schaefer

e One Year Trustee — James Toukonen
e Two Year Trustee — Tony Freda

e Three Year Trustee — DeWitt Gober
e Treasurer —John Gintonio

e Advocate — Tim Smith

e Warden —Jose Mendez

e Lecturer — Michael Nibert

e Inside Guard — Jeff Repko

e OQOutside Guard — Ronald Romanski
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ICE CREAM...GET YOUR ICE CREAM HERE!!

Country Parlour Ice Cream Order Form

The SPS PTO is providing the opportunity to order delicious Country Parlour Ice Crezm.
Each 1/2 gallon (64 Fl. 0z. container) is $7.25. Stock up on your favorites listed below!

QUANTITY  FLAVOR QUANTITY  FLAVOR
Deluxe Vanilla Buckeye Blitz
Chocolate Butter Pecan
Chocolate Chip Cookie Dough Black Raspberry Truffle
Milky Way Galaxy* Salty Caramel Truffle
Cherry Vanilla Fudge Brownie Blitz
Peanut Butter Mudslide* Superman*

*NEW FLAVOR:

*PB Mudslide: PB ice cream, dark fudge swirls with chunks of brownies
*Superman: yellow (vanilla), blue (blue moon) & deep pink (cherry) swirls
*Milky Way Galaxy: nougat ice cream with swirls of sea salt caramel & pieces of Milky Way candy bar.

Orders are due WITH payment by Tuesday, October 27th. All orders must be pre-paid.
*Drive-by pick-up is Saturday, November 14th from 9:00-10:00 a.m. at the main school entrance
along the rear of the property. It is: Door #4-Large blue awning with the white cross

If placing an order, please enclose in an envelope marked St. Peter PTO Ice Cream.

Name: Phone #:

Please PRE-PAY for ice cream by cash or check payable to St. Peter PTO no later than October 27th.
Each true half gallon is $7.25. Any questions, please contact Cathy Bucci at 440.204.9964.

Please note: You MUST pick-up on Saturday, November 14th between 9:00-10:00 a.m.
Due to COVID, we are holding a drive-by pick-up at Door #4, the large blue awning with

a white cross located along the back of the property. As you arrive, we will come to your
vehicle, get your name, gather your order and load it into your vehicle or trunk. Thank you
in advance for your patience as there may be a small wait. We want to keep everyone safe.
NO ORDERS can be held. Please contact Cathy Bucci (440.204.9964) if an issue arises,

The SPS PTO will not be responsible for orders not picked up.

The St. Peter PTO THANK YOU for your support!!! Enjoy!



The St. Peter School's PTO is again offering our delicious, HOME MADE
NUT, POPPY SEED, APRICOT, APPLE, APRICOT NUT

PUMPKIN ROLLS & TREAT TRAYS for the holidays!!

The rolls EASILY serve 12-15 people and can be FROZEN!I

The treat tray has about 75 beautiful pleces.
These make the perfect GIFT for family, friends and co-workers or are great for your holiday event!

The deadline for all PRE-PAID Thanksgiving orders is Tuesday, October 27th.
The deadline for all PRE-PAID Chrigtmas orders is Monday, November 20th.

Complete the following with your arder information:

Wame: Cash:
Phone Mumber; Check#
payable o 31 Peler PTO
E-mail:
Quantity pricafoll TOTAL
NUTROLL $13.00
POPPY SEED ROLL $13,00
APRICOT ROLL $13.00
APRICOT NUTROLL $13.00
APPLEROLL $13.00
PUMPKIN ROLL §12.00
TREAT TRAYS §27.00

Grand Tolal

Pay by cash or check made payable to 5t. Peter PTO when you place your ardear.
If you have a student at SPS, you may send your order in an envelope marked holiday rolls.

Select your dale al 51, Peter School.- (Due to COVID, it will be a drive by plek-up versus walk-in pick-up.)
THANKSGIVING CHRISTMAS
Saturday, November 14th Saturday, December 12th:
9:00-10:00 a.m, |EEEE #:00-10:00 a.m,
For any questions, issues or spacial arangements, please contact Cathy Bucai at 440 204 9964,
The 5t. Peter PTO thank you for your support!!!

Have a wonderful Thanksgiving and a Merry Christmas!!
“Blgase note: You MUST plck-up on the date sefected. Due fo COVID, we are holding & drive-by pick-up af Door i,
This door has & large blue awning with while cross locatad al the back of the praperly. As you amve, we will come
Lo your vehicle, gel your name, gather your order and load it into your vehicle or trunk. THANK YOU in advance for your
patience as here may be a smail wait. We want to keep everyone safe.



